Pilon, Janet

Subject:

Pickering Continued Operations-Economic Impact

From: GRUETZNER Ted -STAKEREL [mailto:ted.gruetzner@opg.com]

Sent: April 25, 2018 1:04 PM **To:** clerk@hamilton.ca

Subject: Pickering Continued Operations-Economic Impact

Rose Caterini, City Clerk City of Hamilton Hamilton, ON

April 25, 2018

Dear Rose Caterini,

Recently, the Ontario Chamber of Commerce (OCC), in partnership with the Canadian Centre for Economic Analysis (CANCEA), published an impact analysis on the continued operation of Pickering Nuclear Generating Station (PNGS) until 2024.

Many of you will be interested in this study given the importance of Pickering Nuclear Station to the City of Toronto's power grid. As you know, Pickering is a critical source of electricity for Toronto, particularly for the eastern part of the Greater Toronto Area – powering 1.5 millions homes each day.

At OPG, our focus is on the efficient and reliable generation and sale of electricity while operating in a safe, open and environmentally responsible manner. For OPG, that means making positive contributions to the environment, economy and communities in which we operate.

The study released last week highlights how continued operation of the Pickering Station to 2024 is expected to contribute over \$12.3 billion to Ontario's GDP and is expected to contribute on average per year:

- \$1.54 billion to Ontario's GDP
- 7,590 full-time equivalent (FTE) jobs in Ontario
- \$290 million in government taxation revenues (\$155 million in federal and \$135 million in provincial)

You may also be aware of other benefits of Pickering:

- Supplies 14% of the Province of Ontario's power
- Produces a medical isotope (Cobalt 60) used for the sterilization of medical equipment
- Displaces 17 million tonnes of Greenhouse Gas Emissions (GHGs)



Please find a link to the Ontario Chamber of Commerce report *Pickering Continued Operations: An Impact Analysis on Ontario's Economy* for your information:

https://www.opg.com/generating-power/nuclear/stations/pickering-nuclear/Pages/continued-operations.aspx

If you have any questions or comments or are interested in touring the station, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best,

Ted Gruetzner

VP, Stakeholder Relations

Ted.gruetzner@opg.com

416-592-6806